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FEDERAL 

U.S. House of Representatives Breaks 19 Months of Gridlock – Passes $284 Billion Transportation Reauthorization Bill

The U.S. House of Representatives moved decisively today to pass H.R.3 (Transportation Equity Act – A Legacy for Users).  The bill passed by a vote of 417 to 9.  The last surface transportation reauthorization bill expired in September of 2003 and has been extended six times by Congress.

Lawmakers voted today to pass a manager’s amendment regarding the minimum guarantee provision in TEA-LU.   The current minimum guarantee language mandates that all states receive at least 90.5% of the funds they contribute to the Federal Highway Trust Fund.  Notwithstanding the minimum guarantee, California is a donor state, meaning that it receives less money from the Trust Fund than it provides in gasoline taxes.  Preliminary reports indicate that the manager’s amendment agreed to today will raise the minimum guarantee to approximately 92.5%.

Democrats offered a motion to recommit TEA-LU to its committees of jurisdiction (House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure and House Committee on Ways and Means) with instructions that $34 billion be added to the bill over the next 5 years.  This amount, according to the motion, would be offset by eliminating current federal tax incentives for companies that move jobs and operations offshore.  The motion was voted down 235 to 190.

The $284 billion measure includes over 3,300 projects for which it provides authorization, including a number of rail, bus and highway projects located in Los Angeles County (see March 3, 2005 Legislative Brief attachment).  H.R. 3 would guarantee $225 billion for the Federal Highway Administration, $52 billion for the Federal Transit Administration and more than $6 billion for safety programs.  

The U.S. Senate’s Environment & Public Works Committee plans to mark-up the highway title of its transportation reauthorization bill on Wednesday, March 16, 2005.  The U.S. Senate Banking Committee, which has jurisdiction over the transit title of the reauthorization measure, has yet to announce a mark-up date.

STATE
Tomorrow, the Senate Budget Subcommittee #4 will hold a hearing on the regional impacts of the proposed budget on transportation funding.  The hearing will be held in the Long Beach City Council Chambers at 10:00 A.M.  Government Relations staff will be testifying on behalf of the LACMTA.  

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs, Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.
